

THE LAGUNA GREENS GUARDIAN



Vol. 12, Issue no.3 May /June 2007

The Laguna Greens Guardian is

published bi-monthly by the
Laguna Greens Neighborhood
Watch, Inc.
9570 Castledale Ct.
Elk Grove, CA 95758
Michael Jones: Coordinator
(916) 684-5803
Email: mjones53@comcast.net
Mitch Jang: Co-Coordinator
Teresa Jones: Treasurer/Editor
Anabel Crouch: Secretary
John-Joseph Bello: Block Captain
Patrick Crouch: Block Captain
www.lagunagreens.org

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS TO THE ORGANIZATION!



The Laguna Greens Guardian is the official publication of Laguna Greens Neighborhood Watch, Inc. The next quarterly meeting is scheduled for June 16, 2007, 4:00pm at Jeanne Womack Park on Castleview Drive. Guest Speaker: Gary Davis, Council Member, City of Elk Grove.



SPRINGTIME GET TOGETHER

The Spring Activity will take place **Saturday**, **May 26**, **2007**, 11:00 am in Jeannie Womack Park. Pizza and sodas will be provided. Bring a dish to share. Come and meet new people and reacquaint yourself with friends. Will we have Giggles the clown entertaining. Watch for flyers.

ELK GROVE POLICE DEPARTMENT.

Visit the new website for "Crime Prevention Tips" documents and "Online Reporting".

http://www.elkgrovepd.org

SPRING MEETING MINUTES MARCH 24, 2007 JEANNIE WOMACK PARK

Michael Jones commenced the meeting at 4:07p.m. In attendance were: Sharon Sergeant, Dan Walsh, Anabel Crouch, Mike Massaro, Carlos Quiroz, Andrew Page, Sgt. Paul Kent, Officer Derrick Metzger, Patti Ransdell, Todd Eberle, Dan Breg, Tim Treichert, Michael & Teresa Jones, Mitch Jang, Todd Eberle motioned to waive the reading of the 9/16/06 meeting minutes, Mitch Jang 2nd and carried unanimously. Teresa read the Treasurer's report. February ending balance was \$597.08. Mitch motioned to accept Treasurer's report and Dan Walsh 2nd. Unanimous vote to accept. All in attendance introduced themselves. Michael passed out Residential Security Check Applications which are applications that residents file with the Police Department prior to departing for vacation, trips, extended periods away from home. The application covers specifics such as emergency contacts, lights, pets, mail, etc. This is a great tool for residents to utilize during absences from their homes.

Michael introduced Sgt. Paul Kent from the Sacramento Regional Office of Homeland Security, Regional Terrorism Threat Assessment Center, (RTTAC) and Officer Derrick Metzger from Elk Grove P.D., Terrorism Liaison Officer, and (TLO). Sgt. Kent works in

Homeland Security at a Federal, State & Local level with regards to terrorism and disaster preparedness. Sacramento area is one of the best trained areas regarding disaster preparedness. Elk Grove has a full functioning mobile unit for de-con, (decontamination); should the need arise. Elk Grove has 8 Terrorist Attack Officers, (TA). There is 1 TA officer for every shift plus patrol officers. Every person should carry with them a disaster preparedness backpack containing the following: running shoes, socks, t-shirt, sweatshirt, food such as peanuts and a granola protein snack, two water bottles, (one for drinking, one for rinsing eyes), work gloves, flashlight, sharpie pen, and a multi-use knife. This backpack should stay with you at all times, not be left in the car. Michael thanked Sgt. Kent and Officer Metzger.

Michael introduced Andrew Page and Patti Ransdell, Sacramento County South Interceptor. Andrew explained that the South Interceptor will be gravity feed sewage lines anywhere from 15 to 30 feet deep that will connect the newer Elk Grove neighborhoods south of Elk Grove Blvd. to the waste treatment facility on Franklin Blvd. These neighborhoods are currently operating on temporary pumping stations that the builders have provided. Once connected these temporary pumping stations will be turned off and abandoned. The project is scheduled go to bid in late 2008. Construction for the

South Interceptor will begin in 2009 and continue through 2010 which is approximate two year duration. Construction will be tunneling in nature. The lines will run from just south of the Franklin Library on Franklin High Drive north to Whitelock Pkwy west to Franklin Blvd., north to Elk Grove Blvd., west to the rail road tracks and north along the tracks to the waste treatment facility. Some of our resident's properties will be affected along the Elk Grove Blvd. path. These residents have already been contacted by Sac County and are currently negotiating resolve.

Michael thanked all our guests and residents and adjourned the meeting.

Respectfully submitted by, Anabel Crouch, Secretary



Don't forget to mark **Tuesday**, **August 7**, **2007**, **6**:**30pm** on your calendars. Come and meet law enforcement partners and other members of our community. Watch for flyers.

BE SAFE

PLEASE DON'T SPEED OR DRINK AND DRIVE

IMPORTANT NUMBERS

Emergency	911
Emergency cell phone	714-5111
24 Hour Non-Emergency	714-5115
Traffic Issues	478-8300
POP Officers	478-8110
TIP LINE	691-0411
Community Service Center	478-8100
Towing Enforcement	478-8150
Parking Enforcement	478-8160

Thanks to John Joseph,
Marcus, and Teresa Anne
Bello, Patrick Crouch, and
Bogdan, Boguslaz, Radimar
Mandzyuk and Lori, Chris,
Brea, Becky Murakami for
their assistance in distributing
newsletters!

INFORMATION FOR DONORS

The Laguna Greens
Neighborhood Watch, Inc. is an IRS recognized 501-© (3) taxexempt not-for-profit charity.
All contributions are tax
deductible to the extent allowed by law. The contributions are used for educational materials, public activities and supplies.

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT!

